
Friday 15th November 2024

Ysgol Cynfran – Newsletter

Important Dates

Weds 20th November
Clwb Cymraeg

Thurs 21st November
MW Sports

Weds 11th December
Panto – Rhyl Pavilion -
Cinderella (pay on 
parentpay)

Christmas Shows
Mon 16th December
1.30pm – Dulas & Betws
Tues 17th December
10.00am – Dulas & Betws
1.30pm – Dolwen, Marian & 
Elian
6.00pm – Dolwen, Marian & 
Elian

Christmas Holidays
School closes – Thurs 19th

December 2024
School reopens – Tues 7th

January 2025

Dolwen Road, 
Llysfaen, LL29 8SS
01492 517326 

www.ysgolcynfran.co.uk
pennaeth@cynfran.conwy.sch.uk

News from Acting Head
We’ve had a great week completing activities to mark Online Safety Week 
and Anti-Bullying Week. The children have come up with some great ideas 
and enjoyed sharing ways they can help others. A few of the children did tell 
us that they use their mobile phones after bedtime without parents knowing 
and it’s making it hard for them to sleep. We have shared how doing that can 
have a negative impact on their physical and mental health and we hope they 
won’t be doing that anymore. We have many safeguarding tools on our IT 
equipment but we know that there are people constantly working out ways to 
bypass security and filtering systems. The children have been learning that 
they may experience things online that make them feel uncomfortable and if 
that happens, they must tell a safe adult immediately, but it is also a good idea 
for adults to check children’s devices regularly. 

Next week is Road Safety Week. The children have been collecting data on 
their travel trackers in class regularly to say how they travel to school. It 
would be lovely to see more children walking to school next week if this is 
possible. 

We have a vacancy for a parent governor. If you are interested in joining the 
school’s governing body, please contact us in the usual way. 

Clwb Cymraeg was a great success this week and the children loved working 
with Elin from the URDD. There are 3 more sessions to go. 

Thank you so much to the families who attended the Come and Cook sessions. 
They were a huge success. Thank you to Mrs Yates for organising and 
supporting the sessions. We hope to organise more during the coming year if 
the team are able to fit us in.

Have a lovely weekend. 
Kind regards, 
Beth Hughes

Class News
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin:  have been busy painting and weaving poppies!   
Dosbarth Dulas: learned about Remembrance Day and why we wear a poppy.  
We enjoyed painting and weaving poppies.  We have also been busy using the 
computer to create a bar graph to show our favourite fruit.
Dosbarth Betws: have had a very busy week celebrating Remembrance Day, 
Anti-Bullying week, Friendship, Children in Need and learning some new IT 
skills.
Dosbarth Dolwen: enjoyed  their cricket session again this week. They also did a 
great job in delivering their assembly in Welsh, and they have been busy 
measuring the diameters of their Celtic roundhouses in Maths.
Dosbarth Marian: have been using Adobe in our ICT lessons to create posters 
about Anti-bullying.  We have also been using Adobe to create a Celtic knot and 
exploring Symmetry in our maths lessons. 
Dosbarth Elian:  have been completing work on anti-bullying. We listened to an 
assembly about Children's Rights and completed a Kahoot. We also completed an 
Adobe anti-bullying poster and included lots of effects. We read more of War 
Horse and wrote a descriptive charge scene. 
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Notice Board

Seren Yr Wythnos
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin:  Bryce
Dosbarth Dulas:  Eli
Dosbarth Betws:  Javi
Dosbarth Dolwen:  Kai B
Dosbarth Marian:  Sophie
Dosbarth Elian:  Tiffany

Cymro/Cymraes Yr Wythnos
Dosbarth Dulas Meithrin:  Noah
Dosbarth Dulas:  Ella-Rae
Dosbarth Betws:   Arlo M
Dosbarth Dolwen:  Kai P
Dosbarth Marian:  Jac H
Dosbarth Elian:  Ethan

Remember
We are a cash 
less school –
payment for 

breakfast club, 
trips etc. can 
be paid via 
parentpay

Safeguarding
Our Designated Safeguarding 
Officers are Mrs Beth Hughes, 
Mrs Cora Williams & Mr 
Emberton.  If you need to talk to us 
about any concerns, please contact 
us at School.

FOR SALE 
School Book 

Bags
£4.00 each 

(parentpay)

REMINDER
Please ring school as early as 

possible if your child is going to be 
absent (leave a message) or email
swyddfa@cynfran.conwy.sch.uk

It’s Panto Time (oh yes it is!)
Wednesday 11th December 2024
Cinderella at The Rhyl Pavilion
£16.00 per child – please pay on 

parentpay by Weds 20th

November. Diolch

Christmas Shows
Mon 16th December
1.30pm – Dulas & Betws
Tues 17th December
10.00am – Dulas & Betws
1.30pm – Dolwen, Marian & Elian
6.00pm – Dolwen, Marian & Elian
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Dosbarth Dulas & Dosbarth Betws’ week in pictures …



Dosbarth Dolwen’s week in pictures …



Dosbarth Marian’s week in pictures …



Dosbarth Elian’s week in pictures …



Dosbarth Elian’s week in pictures …

Remembrance Service 2024


